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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

October 19, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The October 19, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Terry Jones

Kim McGrath (arrived at 7:30)
Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers Smith, Secretary/Treasurer
Charles E. Lyon, Township Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt
John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

None

SOUTHERN BERKS EMS

Brad Silcox of Southern Berks Regional EMS was present to request financial assistance from the Township to purchase the new narrow band radios from the County. He stated that they have nine ambulances that need two mobile radios each, five command personnel that each need radios for a total cost of $136,000. With the County’s discount, the final cost would be $106,000. The service is asking for assistance based on call volume. Amity’s share would be $4010 per year for seven years. Mr. Jones asked if Southern Berks would be willing to sign an agreement that if they were to move out of Amity, that the Township would get their radio back. The Manager stated that he understood that initiative is to cover the capital cost. He asked that if at the end of the acquisition will the cost go away and who maintains the radios. Silcox said yes. Mr. Yanos asked the Board if they wanted to commit to a seven year expense. 
MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the minutes of October 5, 2011. Motion passed 4-0
FINANCE

Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$ 98,554.97   General Fund (1)





$ 63,619.11   Sewer Fund (8)




$      766.00   Rec Fund (13) 

$   4,106.10   Liquid Fuels  (35)

$167,046.18  Total  

The Treasurer’s Report and the Tax Collector’s Report for September was presented for review. 
REPORTS

Fire Companies

Monarch Fire Co-Mr. Klein asked the Board if their budget would remain the same as last year.  

Amity Fire Co-Mr. Zomolsky asked the Board for permission to use the Township’s costars number for purchasing a new utility truck. The Board agreed. 
Historic Preservation Trust  Mr. Larry Ward was present on behalf of the Trust. He asked about the status of the Morlatton Village parking plan. If the Township would revive the plan, the Trust would sequester funds for next year on a matching funds basis. He stated he understood there was a deficit of $27,000 for the project. The Trust would allocate $13,500 for the project. Mr. Yanos stated he didn’t know where the Township would find the money. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland explained the ADA curb ramps in High Meadows and Woods Edge may need to be replaced due to changes in PennDOT regulations regarding the steepness of the ramp. The roads in these developments have not yet been dedicated to the Township. Mr. Weber explained that the Township would not be able to pave a road with Liquid Fuels money without bringing the ramps up to the current standard. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to require the developer to bring the curb ramps up to the current standards. Motion passed 5-0. 
The date for the liquor license transfer hearing for Vincenzo’s was set at November 2nd at 7pm. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve escrow release number 1 for $306,556.09 per LTL’s letter of October 14, 2011. Motion passed 5-0. 
NEW BUSINESS

Flu Shots Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the expense for flu shots for Township employees. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mom’s Club Tree Planting Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to accept the donation of a tree for Amity Community Park. Motion passed 5-0. The Manager will coordinate with the EAC in the choosing and planting of the tree. Mr. Yanos stated he would like to see a “real” tree planted. 
Training for Code Department  Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the recertification for Steve Loomis and Linda McCue. Motion carried 5-0.
Designation of Agent for PEMA Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint JoAnne Sowers Smith as designated agent to execute forms and documents for obtaining financial assistance from PEMA. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to send Mr. Howell-Clarke to LTAP training. Motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Lyon reported that the Township’s radio license had been modified to include the narrow band emission, crediting Sowers-Smith for her work in understanding how to modify the license. Mr. Yanin had requested that his EDU’s be reassigned to another developer at which time another one comes forth. After much discussion, the Board decided to take no action and the Manager will send a letter to that effect. Entech’s WWTP evaluation was presented to the Board for their review. Mr. Lyon reported that three homes in Rosecliff Point were inspected for illegal connections of sump pumps to the sewer system. No illegal connections were found. The Manager stated that the pumps in the pump station may not be sized correctly; a draw down test will be performed.  The Manager informed the Board that Senator Folmer’s unfunded mandate meeting has been postponed until November 2nd. The Board directed Mr. Lyon to attend. Mr. Yanos stated that the Teamster’s had voted last night to turn down the proposal presented to them by the Township. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor and the Manager to attend the tax assessment appeal for the utility lot on Pleasant View Drive. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he had submitted three projects to the TIP. He stated he had included an area on Monocacy Creek Road that floods frequently. The Manager reported that he had met with Mr. Chieffo regarding alleged damage to his well from blasting for the Monocacy Creek interceptor. Mr. Lyon stated  no causal linkage has been established between the blasting for the line, which was approximately three thousand feet away and any contamination of the Chieffo’s well. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint William Shaner as basketball monitor. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon reported that Mr. Weller had attended a meeting with the Army Corp of Engineers regarding the Blue Marsh Dam. Mr. Gottshall, of the County EMA, asked the Corp to reevaluate their regulations to conform with actual conditions rather than predictions. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the purchase of a new RAS pump for $6766. Motion passed 5-0. The new pump has a five year warranty. The new water line at Thalia Lane has been accepted by PA American Water. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to adopt Resolution 11-07 authorizing the Chair to sign the settlement agreement with PennDOT for a right of way at River Bridge Road. The Manager discussed the response to his letter to other municipalities regarding a meeting with PennDOT about the new ADA ramps. There was very little interest. The consensus of the Board was to not meet with PennDOT. 
Chief of Police  

The Chief presented traffic detail information to the Board. He brought up a concern about having dogs off leash on Monocacy Hill. The Board will consider adding to the sign: “All pets shall be on leash”. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Weller suggested an alternate electrical generation supplier. He also stated that the light at Maplewood and 422 is short cycling. Mr. Jones thought it may be a programming fault. Mr. Stepp brought up the grass at the corner of 562 and Blacksmith Road. Mr. Loomis stated that the property owner had been cited; the Township mowed the property and is preparing to lien it. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
BUDGET DISCUSSION 

Marlin Zechman of the EAC asked the Board to include $3000 in the budget so they could apply for a TreeVitalize grant of $12,000. 25% of the grant would be cash, 25% would be in kind service. The EAC would coordinate the planting of the trees in Amity Community Park. Mr. Yanos asked if this had been discussed with the School. The Manager asked Mr. Weber if this would qualify for PAG-13 credits. Mr. Boyer of the Park and Rec Board asked the Board to include funds in the budget to include repairs to the tennis courts at the Amity Community Park. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon a motion by Mr. Stepp and seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 9:05PM  to discuss contract negotiation updates. 
The meeting reconvened at 10:05PM to continue discussing the budget. The Board made several suggestions for trimming expenses including reduction of staff. The next budget meeting will be on November 2nd. 
ADJOURNMENT

Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Weller and passed 5-0, the meeting was adjourned at 10:55PM. 

. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers Smith
Secretary/Treasurer
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